[image: image1.jpg]





https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Kirkhill/
February 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

As the term progresses, our children are engaging in a wide range of learning experiences. You will be able to access updates of the learning taking place in your child’s classroom (and outwith!) on the school blog, and we fully appreciate and value any comments you wish to leave and for your support with their learning. 

We have had a busy start to 2017 with lots going on to celebrate Burn’s Day, our P5/6 residential to Benmore, rehearsals and auditions for our school shows, Voice Beats Drumming, Ukulele Fling and lots of fantastic learning in our classes. 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school. 
                                            



Lesley Henderson - Head Teacher








wlkirkhill-ps@westlothian.org.uk  
Staffing Update

We have recently welcomed Mrs Frances Blair to our Primary 4/3 class and she is settling in well and enjoying her time at Kirkhill. 

DHT appointment – the long leet for the permanent DHT post took place on Monday 16th January.  From this a short leet has been decided and interviews for this will take place on Monday 20th February.  As soon as we have an outcome from this we will let the school community know.

Parent Consultations
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The next scheduled parents’ consultations will take place on 8th and 9th March. A letter will be sent home outlining these arrangements at the beginning of February so watch out for these in school bags.  These should be returned to all class teachers by Thursday 9th February. This will allow us to issue appointment times on Friday 24th February.
Children in P3-P7 should attend this meeting, as it is important for them to share their learning and their next steps in learning. If there are confidential issues to discuss, the teacher will make arrangements for this to happen.

Class Assemblies

A number of our classes have presented their class assemblies to the school community during this session.  We continue to extend a warm welcome to any of our parents who wish to join us for class assemblies or whole school assemblies (dates for this month below and for whole school session on annual calendar).
Poetry Recitals
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I was extremely impressed by all of our children who recited their favourite or well-known Scots poem to our panel of judges on 27th January. I would like to say thank you to Mrs MacPherson, Evie and Ewan for their help on the judging panel. There was a wide range of material and the children had obviously worked hard learning their poem and are to be commended on this.

The winning recitals from each stage – 

P1 – Grace More


P2 – Melissa McNeill
P3 – Katie-May Hailstones


P4 – Steven McIndoe


P5 – Emma Crow/Amy Carson


P6 – Lauren Dunn


P7 – Holly Patterson/Leah Crow


Our overall school winner was Steven McIndoe and the winner of the Head Teacher Award for Burn’s Poem recital with her recital of Tae a Mouse was Holly Patterson – congratulations.
Burn’s Supper in the Nursery

Our nursery children enjoyed Burn’s Day with a visit to the local shop to buy haggis and tatties.  The children helped to prepare for the supper and Mrs Frame made shortbread for the children to have after their haggis and tatties.  Everyone enjoyed trying all of the traditional Scottish foods.
School Blog

Our school blog is designed to provide a wide variety of information. Our school handbook, lunch menus, Parent Council information, as well as a record of our children’s learning are all available on the blog.

We hope that those of you who have accessed this find it informative and we really do look forward to your comments on class and whole school blog posts.
Kirkhill Chatter 2 – Expressive Arts
Our second Kirkhill Chatter of the school session had a focus on the expressive arts.  It is 

important that we gather our children’s views on areas of the curriculum in order that

their voice plays a part in identifying next steps for improvement in the school.  The House 
Team have yet to collate the results, but will meet in the near future to do this and share

the results with the whole school community.
Nursery Nurture Event

On Tuesday 17th January 2017 we held our first Nursery Nurture Event which Mrs 

McDonnell and Mrs Wightman organised.  We were delighted to see so many parents 

coming along and entering into discussion about key child development stages.  It is hoped 

that we will be able to organise another event in the near future.

Café Kirkhill

Our café remains open to all parents/carers on a Friday morning from 9.15am until 12pm.  

If you would like to come along and enjoy a free cup of tea/coffee (biscuits too) and some 

friendly chat then please do come along anytime during the morning.

Primary 5 Residential Experience – Benmore
On the 25th January some of the P5 and P6 children went to Benmore which is near
Dunoon. When we got there we had to go inside and make our beds up and then we split

into three groups to go and take part in activities.  We did gorge walking, cycling, [image: image4.png]


and

indoor rock climbing.  On Wednesday night we did a night walk 

and on Thursday we had a disco which was great fun.  Gorge 

walking was really challenging because we had to make it 

through a very tight space and we made it working as a team.  

You had to be very careful doing gorge walking so that you 

didn’t slip and fall.  We also had to pick up stones from the 

water with our mouths which was very interesting.  We had a 

great time at Benmore.
By Emma C, Torran, Kasey, Liam and Justin (P5)
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Kirkhill Residential

The children who didn’t go to Benmore had a great time back at school with lots going on including egg walking, a visit to the Range, pizza making and lots more.  Here they are enjoying their homemade pizzas. 
School Access Road

The road at the back of the school leading up to the nursery is a school access road only, with limited parking for nursery and key school staff.  The road is used by very heavy lorries for delivering to the school kitchen.  We would be very grateful for your support in not using this area for collecting children from nursery/school to ensure the safety of our children. 
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Ipayimpact
We would like to try and increase our number of families throughout the school using the Ipayimpact system for ordering meals online.  This system can be used for our P1-3 pupils too even though no money is involved in the meal ordering.  Please look out for a letter coming home with your child showing their unique code and giving guidance on how to register.  Further help is available from the School Office.
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Sainsbury's Active Kids 
The voucher scheme run by Sainsbury's where nurseries, schools and organisations can redeem vouchers for sports equipment and other resources, has started again for this year.  Vouchers are available to collect until 2nd May and if you shop in Sainsbury’s we would be delighted if you would collect the vouchers and send in to school.  In previous years we have been able to order items of sports equipment such as bats, balls and games as well as kitchen equipment of pots, pans and baking trays.

Government Information on Achievement of a Level

For the first time last session (Session 2015-2016) the Scottish Government collected information from all primary schools in Scotland on progress within the Broad General Education of Curriculum for Excellence.

Schools were asked to show where pupils had achieved the expected level:

· Early level by the end of Primary 1

· First level by the end of Primary 4

· Second level by the end of Primary 7
This data is now online for every school in Scotland.  It can be accessed through the following link:  http://www.gov.scot/Topics/Statistics/Browse/School-Education/ACEL
Our results are shown in the image below.  For us these are not just numbers on a grid, for behind each number is an individual child with their own strengths and areas for improvement, successes and challenges whom we work with every day to support and develop.  These results reflect what we already know about our school and help us identify priorities for improvement going forward.
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Internet Safety

The following information is shared widely in West Lothian schools to provide parents with guidance on ensuring children are using the internet safely in school and at home.
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Percentage of children achieving the Cur

Level relevant to their stage, 2015/16
Listening &
Stage Reading Talking Numeracy
P1 (Early Level) 80% - <90% 90-% 80% - <90%
P4 (st Level) 60% - <70% 90-% 50% - <60%
P7 (2nd Level) 60% - <70% 40%- <50% 80% - <90% 40%- <50%
PL, P4 & P7 combined 70%- <80% 40%- <50% 90-% 50% - <60%
P1 Early Level) P4 (It Level) P7 (2nd Level)
e L e o g e




* Facebook accounts should only be held by people over the age of 13

* Safe networking sites should have the CEOP (Child Exploitation Online Protection) button

* We continue to educate our children on safe use of the internet and use clips from www.thinkuknow.com or CEOP videos from www.youtube.com to highlight the importance of internet safety.

We continually emphasise responsible use of the internet in school.
Curriculum Rationale

Throughout this school session we have been developing our curriculum rationale taking into account the views of all stakeholders.  This ensures that we all have a shared understanding of what our curriculum should deliver for our children, taking into account what makes our school unique.  Our Curriculum Rationale is almost complete and will be shared on the blog in the very near future.
VSE Visit Day

As you will be aware in February 2016 we took part in a Validated Self-Evaluation exercise with colleagues from across the education and partner community.  Our report was published on the West Lothian website and our school blog.  The final action point on the report was that the school would be revisited in one year to look at progress with the action points.  On Wednesday 8th February 2017 a small team will visit the school to enter into professional dialogue with the senior leadership team, school staff and children and look at evidence to show that we have addressed all of the action points raised.  We are very confident that all of the actions have been addressed since our visit last February and look forward to sharing our learning journey with the team.  
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DIARY DATES


February


2nd 


P7’s to Broxburn Academy – Google Expeditions


2nd      10am

P5 Learn to Swim assessments



2nd 
PM

P5 Voice Beats


3rd 
9.15am 
P2 Assembly


6th 


Tae Kwon Do Taster sessions


7th 


SSPCA Workshops


8th 


VSE Follow Up 


9th
PM

P5 Voice Beats


10th 


HOLIDAY


13th 


HOLIDAY



14th 


HOLIDAY



16th 
PM

P6 & 7 ‘The Journey’ - Baldybane Theatre Company


17th 
11am-12pm
Open Morning – Families Learning Together (all welcome)


20th 
PM

P3 Ukulele Fling


20th 
PM 

DHT Short Leet Interviews



23rd 
1.30pm 
P4/5 Show – Och Aye the News



23rd 
6pm 

PSC Meeting


24th 


Parent Interview Appointment times home


24th 
9.15am

P4/3 Assembly



24th 


Dress Down Day
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Vision, Values and Aims

As part of our ongoing review of our vision, values and aims it is important that we engage our whole school community in this process.  Our current school aims focus on the wellbeing indicators: safe, healthy, achieving, nurtured, active, responsible, respected and included.  In order that we continue to reflect on these and form our aims around these we would be grateful if you would complete the following and return the slip to school by Friday 24th February so that we can use parent/carer responses when reviewing our current vision, values and aims.  

___________________________________________________________________ 

Please put a tick in the box beside the top 3 indicators which you think are the most important for school to ensure are included when reviewing our vision, values and aims.

	Wellbeing Indicator
	

	Safe
	

	Healthy
	

	Achieving
	

	Nurtured
	

	Active
	

	Respected
	

	Responsible
	

	Included
	



